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TENTERFIELD SHIRE COUNCIL 

 
POLICY STATEMENT 

 
 
HEADING: Kerb and Gutter 

 - Replacement of Granite Gutter Blocks 
  

MEETING ADOPTED  23 August 2017 
AND RESOLUTION NO.: 168/17 
 

HISTORY OF DOCUMENT 
PREVIOUSLY ADOPTED: 24 August 2000 742/00 

 22 August 2012 298/12 
 26 August 2015 268/15 

 

 
Introduction 

 
This statement sets out Council’s policy with regard to the replacement of granite gutter 
blocks with concrete kerb and guttering. 

 
Policy 

 
That where concrete kerb and gutter works are to be undertaken to replace granite and 
guttering blocks, that such works will not be undertaken without prior consultation with 

the community, affected adjacent landowners and Council’s Heritage Advisor. 
 

Consent to proceed with the replacement of granite gutter blocks with concrete kerb and 
guttering will be subject to the formal approval of Council subsequent to the completion 
of the consultation process. 


